NEPAL REPORT JUNE 2011

Dear Brother Henry & Sister Rita,

I bring you the ministry report for June 2011 as well as some of the information for your kind prayers for our various future programs. I want to thank you for your precious prayers and financial support for the Lord's work in Nepal. You have played a vital role by encouraging and supporting us. Without your support, we would not have been able to do what we've done.

Visits to Disciples in Makwanpur We have 5 Churches in Makwanpur which is in the central



through the mountains is very dangerous. If you lose your footing, your body will not be found. This is the everyday life of the disciples in the mountains. The work in these mountains was started by some 2005 Bible School students. They came to Bible School, then they evangelized, and started the churches. Now they are pastors and minister to many believers.

In June we had a meeting in a Hindi Church near the Tibet border in Tatopani. Several of the sick were healed and people were overjoyed. Many traveled a long way to attend. There were more people than the organizer had expected.

mountain region. I had a chance to visit all of them this time. Hiking in the mountains with no wind and water in the hot summer is difficult. We had to climb to reach the villages. The disciples were so happy to see us again. Every one asked for prayer for their life, family and fields. People there live without their basic needs met. They eat only two items, rice and curry, but they serve God happily.

We stopped by Brother Sujan's Church. The Church is located in a strategic place. From Sujan Church to Chitra Church the track





<u>Baptism in Inaruwa</u> Six new converts were baptized in Inaruwa. Pastor Pratap is serving the Lord there on the Indo-Nepal border, and leading many new converts to the Lord. He needs a bicycle for his ministry. One bicycle cost 90 US dollar.

<u>Bible School in September</u> We are going to start Basic Bible School in September. This is something to remember in your prayers. This year we will focus mainly on how we are going to start schools in the villages. We will teach pastors and leaders how to use the Basic Curriculum in their churches and in their groups. We now have 40 church leaders and together we can develop more leaders for the Kingdom of God. Places like Ramechap need training. They do not have even the basic knowledge of the Word of God and Christian life. Funds have been provided by Basic Ministries which is directed by our good friend Brother Henry Pulsifer. We will also be focusing on quality not quantity so that whatever we have invested will bring fruit that will last.



I know that you have been helping us to reach Nepal for Jesus. Your smallest donation and prayer have played a vital part not only in spreading the Gospel in Nepal but also in developing many leaders for the harvest. I want to thank you for your generosity from the bottom of my heart. Without your prayers and support we would not be able to continue spreading the gospel from the top of the world.

Let me tell you one more thing before I close Nepal is still waiting to hear the good news of our Lord Jesus Christ. He said to them, "Go into all the world and preach the good news to all creation." NIV. Some of my friends say I work and travel too much. But what can I do? I see that there is a need greater than mine. My apartment in Kathmandu is paradise for me. My bed, my computer, my children, my food, everything is there. But God is first in my life. That's why I travel. I know you want to visit Nepal and share the Gospel. You still can do that by sending me. What I am doing you are doing. Together we can bring change, and do a great work for our God.

God's Servant,

Reuben Rai

,

If you would like to know more about the work in Nepal please contact us.

If you would like to support this work you can send a check made out to <u>BASIC</u> to the address below, or click on the link below.



https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=72QTLPGG3F9FW

Henry & Rita Pulsifer 😊

Email: henry@basicministries.com

Phone: (228) 255-9251 **Mail Address:** P.O. Box 633

Grapevine, TX 76099 USA Web-page: www.basicministries.com